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Proctoring of tests in online courses is an increasingly common practice chosen by many faculty,
primarily to verify student identity and address issues of academic integrity. This memo
highlights some important policies and resources for all faculty and instructors of record who are
using or considering use of proctoring.

Per federal regulations, universities are expected to notify students prior to enrollment of any
anticipated costs associated with a course, including proctoring. The issue of cost transparency
is one of increasing importance, and we need to be certain that we are letting our students
know as early as possible when proctoring is required in a class and costs may be incurred.
In 2018, the University of Nevada, Las Vegas did not notify students in advance of course
enrollment about proctoring costs, which led to a complaint and costlv resolution for the
university. We want to avoid such situations, of course, and we also want our students to be fully
aware of the costs and obligations associated with any course they take.

At this time, the Office of the Registrar and iTech are working together to develop a global




